
Teaching Learning & Relevance
● Data Retreat

○ Conducted 8/3 & 8/4.  High School ELA & Math departments attended to review
current academic achievement and growth data.  The retreat generated a revised
action plan associated with literacy and numeracy goals.  Action timelines have
been established for the 2022-23 school year.

● A leadership group has been meeting regularly since the start of May to facilitate the
transition to the new learning management system (LMS) called Canvas.  This small
group has assisted Dean Alderton with the setup of the technology.  This team has also
developed common course structures for all high school teachers to implement.  They
have also created directions and training resources to complete the work independently.
This group will continue to facilitate during August Inservice days.

● High school departments have been meeting throughout the summer months to progress
on their academic work with learning targets and success criteria.  They have also begun
working on the transition to Canvas.

● The high school has been implementing Redefining Ready indicators for several years.
We will be joining a formal cohort this coming school year.  We are currently in the
planning process with CESA 9 to determine cohort needs and action steps for the school
year.

The Whole Child
● Link Crew Advisers and student Link Leaders have been planning and training

throughout the summer.  There are three new staff Link Advisers this school year.
Reminder that only 9th grade students and Link Leaders will attend on Sept. 1.



District Workforce
● The high school is welcoming six new teaching staff members and one office staff

member.  Hiring took place between May and August.  New staff will be participating in
our mentorship program throughout the school year.  We currently do not have any
vacant positions.


